
 
 

 

Announcement of the College of Music, Mahidol University 
The Resumption of Teaching and Learning at the College of Music during Coronavirus 2019 

Pandemic  
 

Reference is made to the Announcement of College of Music Mahidol University on 
Temporary Suspension of Teaching and Learning in the College of Music and Guidelines for Staff 
Operation during Coronavirus 2019 Pandemic dated January 3, 2021 and the Announcement of the 
Ministry of Higher Education, Science, Research, and Innovation on the Measurements and 
Surveillance of Coronavirus 2019 Pandemic (COVID-19) (No. 107), which has specified the 
measurements and operational guidelines for higher education institutions and the organizations 
under the Ministry in response to the pandemic situation. 

The College of Music is announcing the guidelines for teaching and learning during 
Coronavirus (COVID-19) to comply with the above Ministry’s announcement as follows. 

1. Teaching and learning will be done in hybrid online/offline/other channels, 
depending on the necessity of each type of class delivery.  Detailed guidelines on the lesson 
delivery will be announced in the College of Music Mahidol University Academic System (COMMAS). 

2. Teachers, staff and students who reside in or has traveled to the strict and highest 
controlled areas since January 15, 2021 are required to teach or study online until February 14, 
2021 and to inform your supervisor or instructor ( as the case may be) .   During this period, the 
supervisor or instructor may assign additional tasks or provide appropriate lessons.   Such period 
will not be counted as absence. 
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3. The COVID-19 “New Normal” protocols handbooks provide a full set of measures 
to adjust the environment to be in compliance with all University, Provincial and National 
announcements.  The Handbooks (One for YAMP, one for Undergraduate/Graduate students)  and 
all important information to College of Music COVID- 19 preventive measures can be viewed at: 
https://www.music.mahidol.ac.th/covid-19/ 

This announcement enters into effect from February 1, 2021 until otherwise 
announced. 

 
Announced January 28, 2021 

 
 
 
 

(Dr. Narong Prangcharoen) 
Dean, College of Music, Mahidol University 
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